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Howatt, Kathy

From: Settele, Rebecca

Sent: Monday, December 13, 2021 2:58 PM

To: Howatt, Kathy

Cc: Perry, John

Subject: RE: Shawmut Hydroelectric WQC-Agency Review Request

Hi Kathy, 

 

Sorry for the delay. 

 

As long as they adhere to their flow requirements, we don’t anticipate any additional impacts to inland fisheries. 

However, we continue to remain concerned about the spread of invasive species:  if a suitable sorting facility isn’t 

constructed at either the Lockwood Project or Hydro Kennebec Project downstream, any volitional upstream passage at 

the Shawmut Project will allow invasive fishes access to colonize additional upstream habitat. 

 

Please let me know if you have any questions.  

 

Becca Settele 

Wildlife Biologist 

Maine Dept of Inland Fisheries & Wildlife 

Wildlife Division 

106 Hogan Road, Suite 1 

Bangor ME 04401 

Office (207)941-4438 

Cell (207) 592-3846 *Please use this number as I am working remotely 

mefishwildlife.com | facebook | twitter 

 
Correspondence to and from this office is considered a public record and may be subject to a request under the Maine Freedom of Access Act. Information that you 

wish to keep confidential should not be included in email correspondence. 
 

From: Howatt, Kathy <Kathy.Howatt@maine.gov>  

Sent: Wednesday, October 27, 2021 10:36 AM 

To: Bacon, Linda C <Linda.C.Bacon@maine.gov>; Mohlar, Robert C <Robert.C.Mohlar@maine.gov>; DiFranco, Jeanne L 

<Jeanne.L.DiFranco@maine.gov>; Hopeck, John T <John.T.Hopeck@maine.gov>; IFWEnvironmentalreview 

<IFWEnvironmentalreview@maine.gov>; Seiders, Dwayne J <Dwayne.J.Seiders@maine.gov>; Kemper, Keel 

<Keel.Kemper@maine.gov>; Ledwin, Sean M <Sean.M.Ledwin@maine.gov>; Rogers, Peter J 

<Peter.J.Rogers@maine.gov>; Charette, Randy <Randy.Charette@maine.gov>; Gardner, David 

<David.Gardner@maine.gov>; Mohney, Kirk <Kirk.Mohney@maine.gov>; Wippelhauser, Gail 

<Gail.Wippelhauser@maine.gov>; matt.buhyoff <matt.buhyoff@noaa.gov>; Rosset, Julianne 

<julianne_rosset@fws.gov> 

Subject: Shawmut Hydroelectric WQC-Agency Review Request 

 

Good morning, 

The Department has received a new application for water quality certification for the Shawmut Hydroelectric 

Project, located on the Kennebec River in Fairfield and Benton, and is requesting your agency review and, as 

appropriate, comments for consideration in its assessment of impacts from the Project on the State’s 

resources.  Application materials can be found at the Department’s FTP folder, located 
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here:  https://www.maine.gov/dep/ftp/HYDRO/WaterQualityCertifications/Shawmut2021/. We appreciate your 

attention to this review request, let me know if you have any questions. 

 
Kathy Davis Howatt 
Hydropower Coordinator, Bureau of Land Resources 
Maine Department of Environmental Protection 
Phone: 207-446-2642 
www.maine.gov/dep   

 

Correspondence to and from this office is considered a public record and may be subject to a request 

under the Maine Freedom of Access Act. Information that you wish to keep confidential should not be 

included in email correspondence. 

 


